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 GGGRRRAAAPPPEEEVVVIIINNNEEE   
Capel-le-Ferne   Village   Newsletter 

JULY 2022 - ISSUE NO: 316 

 

Please check with each organisation direct  

to clarify events and meetings. 
“WHAT’S ON” IN CAPEL-LE-FERNE 

If you know details of your event in advance, please let Editor know so 
organisations avoid booking same date 

1st July Capel Cares Coffee Morning (front page) 

2nd July Quiz Night at Village Hall (page 2) 

9th July Gardeners’ Summer Show (page 15) 

5th Aug Capel Cares Coffee Morning (front page) 

3rd Sept Gardeners’ Autumn Show (page 15) 

4th Sept GARAGE SAFARI (page 2) 

November Village Hall Indoor Boot Fair (page 2) 

February Village Hall Indoor Boot Fair (page 2) 

 What a ‘bit of a do’ we had for the June 

JUBILEE coffee morning. To go with our usual 

tea and biscuits we had celebration cake and 

sparkling wine! All before midday, AND everyone 

received a JUBILEE mug as a memento. 

Thanks to all who attended and made it an extra 

special occasion. 

 

Missed it? 

 
 

Can’t promise cake, wine & mementos, but we can 

promise good company and chat along with the 

usual tea and biscuits, and a raffle. 

CC GOOD NEIGHBOURS 

FREE SOCIAL COFFEE MORNING 

Brought to you by Capel Cares 

The next CC GOOD NEIGHBOURS COFFEE 

MORNING will be held on FRIDAY, 1st 

July usual time of 10.00-12.00.  

The venue is the village hall. 

Remember we now run a raffle, so wear your 

lucky shoes, (or any other garment that brings you 

luck!).  All are welcome. 
 

Need transport? Contact Jan on 257003. 
 

Diary note: 5th August for the following 

COFFEE MORNING. 

LOOKING FORWARD TO SEEING 

YOU ON THE 1st July 

We’ll be there, will YOU!! 
 

 

VOLUNTEERS REQUIRED 
 The Parish Council, 

with hopefully help 

from the community, 

are planning a 

project to clear  

Ivy on and around the Trees and 

a general tidy of foliage in  

Green Lane (Bridleway ER252). 

If you are able to assist, 

more details can be found  

on page 10. 
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With the approach of the summer holidays (as I write 

this after a mini heatwave it is blowing a hoolie), we are 

starting to plan work for the hall as traditionally this is 

our quietest period. 

We will be laying new flooring in the hall corridors and 

decorating this, and the old playgroup storeroom and 

Room 101 (the old post office room), so called because 

things go here to be stored and forgotten! The plan is to 

create a new, small meeting room out of Room 101 and 

then store things in the storage room next to the stage, 

ensuring there is a clear walkway between the main hall 

and the exit door in the storeroom.  None of this should 

interfere with hall activities although if it does, we will 

give plenty of warning to hall users. 

The Garage Safari will be taking place on the 4th 

September with refreshments and facilities available at 

the Village Hall.  For those wishing to have a stall please 

contact Cherry Leppard on 01303 255114.  These will be 

marked on the map given out to those wishing to buy on 

the day.  Recent safaris have been very popular and it is 

a chance to get rid of those things in your home that 

others may wish to purchase and use.  While on the 

subject of trade, the indoor boot fairs will be taking place 

in November 2022 and February 2023.  A quick 

reminder also on our quiz night on the 2nd July – it will 

be £4 each person with a limit of 6 per table and a raffle 

will be available.  Please feel free to bring your own 

snacks and drinks. 

The Farmers’ Market is doing very well and continues to 

be a venue where people can get together for a chat.  The 

Parish Council have their surgery there monthly, the 

Community Warden is normally in attendance (she can 

get called away suddenly for the odd meeting) and 

coffee and tea is always on tap – literally.  We do 

sometimes have an issue with stall attendance as 

sometimes people have to cancel and also some stalls 

attend fortnightly or even once a month (French cheese 

stall springs to mind, first Tuesday of the month).  But 

the bakery and meat continue to be popular and the 

cakes, jams and eggs also do well.  A perusal of the 

various craft stalls is a must. We look forward to seeing 

you there. 

 

The hall committee would also like to take the 

opportunity of thanking all those who helped put away 

chairs, tables, bunting etc after the Jubilee Street Party.  

After what was a very enjoyable event organised by the 

Parish Council, it was great to see so many people 

helping out afterwards and certainly made our lives very 

much easier. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 CAPEL-LE-FERNE VILLAGE HALL 

providing services to the local community 

http://www.capelvillagehall.com     

REGISTERED CHARITY No.281786 

Something to celebrate?     Want to hold a party? 

Need to organise a meeting or training session? 

Want to start a teatime chat group or a new sports club? 

Licenced for most things (except hypnosis and boxing) 

including sale of alcohol, PRS, raffles. 

To view the hall, or make a booking contact  

the letting secretary Sue Leaning on 07939 095880 

Email preferred: fredandsueleaning@yahoo.co.uk 

 

 

RECYCLING - INSIDE THE HALL 
Boxes are provided for: 

Used Stamps for Donkey Sanctuary and 

McMillan Cancer.   

Bottle Tops are also being collected again.         

Please place the above in the relevant boxes. 

A big thank you to everyone who puts their used 

stamps in the box in the Village Hall. 

Please carry on for these good causes. 

 

100+ Club JUNE Winners: 

Congratulations to the winners. 

1st  … Roy Mann 

2nd  … Jean Jeffrey 

3rd  … Jean Pape 

Thank you to all who have supported  

the 100+ Club this year. 

It is never too late to participate. 

Take care and stay safe. 

Contact Caroline Bunting 

c.bunting@btconnect.com 

http://www.capelvillagehall.com/
mailto:fredandsueleaning@yahoo.co.uk
mailto:c.bunting@btconnect.com
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CAPEL-LE-FERNE FARMERS MARKET 

Community event run by and for the community.     

Every Tuesday 10 am to 12.00 noon. 
Village Hall, Lancaster Avenue, Capel-le-Ferne, Folkestone CT18 7LX 

Visit us on Facebook https://www.facebook.com/groups/Capelfarmersmarket/ 

The Farmers’ Market now consists of: 

Rotherwood Butchers from Dover,  

Bread and Cakes from Farthingloe Farm, also selling fresh free-range eggs.   

Fruit and Vegetables from a farm between Canterbury and Ashford.   

A lot of the produce is organic! 

Cheese stall (1st Tuesday of month). Craft and Plant stalls 

Over 700 books (novels) at the Hall. It’s the village “library”! All donated and, generates over 

£500 a year via the honesty box. The library is open on a Tuesday during the Farmers Market.  

We can’t accept book donations at other times of the day. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

      

https://www.facebook.com/groups/Capelfarmersmarket/


4 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CHURCH SERVICES, JULY 2022  

Date Alkham Capel Hougham 
Sunday 3rd July 

THOMAS THE APOSTLE 

Evensong 

6.30 pm 

Eucharist 

9.30 am 

Worshipping Together 

11.00 am 

Saturday 9th 

Messy Church, followed by 

tea. 

 

 

 
3.00 – 5.00 pm 

 

Sunday 10th July 

4th after Trinity 

Eucharist 

9.30 am 

Songs of Praise  11.00 am   

Your chance to choose a hymn! 

 

Sunday 17th July  

5th after Trinity 

Worshipping Together 

11.00 am 

Evensong 

6.00 pm 

Eucharist 

9.30 am 

Sunday 24th July  

6th after Trinity 

United Parish Eucharist  

10.00 am 

  

Sunday 31st July  

7th after Trinity 

 United Parish Eucharist 

10.00 am   (St Mary’s Capel) 

 

There is usually a Eucharist at St Radigund’s, Capel at 11.00am on Thursday mornings. 

Visit us online at: www.church-alkham-capel-hougham.org.uk 

and on Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/BeneficeofACH 

From the vicarage 
Think of when you last went to a wedding, and you may remember how, between arriving at the venue and the 

reception itself beginning, there was perhaps an interlude when people could mingle, chat, have a drink and 

relax. We attended a wedding reception not long ago and, as we waited to go in, a photographer wandered 

around, taking snaps of the guests as they chatted. 

Now it's one thing to have your photo taken when you’ve had the chance to comb your hair and straighten your 

tie. But it’s quite another when you’re snapped as you pulled a face at something that you were being told, and 

the result isn’t guaranteed to be flattering. The photos duly circulated a few days later; do I really look like that? 

I wondered, looking at a snap of my open-mouthed self, my glasses perched on the end of my nose. 

3rd July is the feast day of St Thomas - Doubting Thomas as he is often known from the unflattering snapshot of 

him in St John’s gospel. You may know the story: Jesus, risen from the dead, appeared to his disciples when 

Thomas wasn’t there. Later, they told Thomas what they had seen; he refused to believe it until a week later, 

when he saw Jesus for himself. 

But less well known is the tradition that Thomas went on to travel to India where he founded several churches. 

He is rumoured to have been martyred near modern Chennai. In the end faith, rather than doubt, sustained him 

on his travels, and at the end. He became India’s patron saint. 

Thomas and his doubts; me and my open mouth - it all goes to show just how misleading a single snapshot can 

be…     Brian 
 

PLEASE NOTE … ST RADIGUND’S CHURCH IS 

AVAILABLE FOR LETTING PURPOSES 

∙ Rates £10 per hour (Negotiable for block bookings, local residents). 

∙ PA/Sound system available    ∙ WiFi available 

Booking Policy available from 

Audrey Goaten, 

32 Albany Road, 

Capel-le-Ferne.  CT18 7LA. 

Tel: 01303 244735. 

Email: tryke@audrey47.plus.com 

 

 

http://www.church-alkham-capel-hougham.org.uk/
https://www.facebook.com/BeneficeofACH/
mailto:tryke@audrey47.plus.com
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Do you have short term or temporary mobility 

challenges? 

Maybe from an accident, recent surgery,  

or just aches and pains? 

CC GOOD NEIGHBOURS  

has a range of mobility aids  

that could assist you. 

To include: 

➢ A light weight wheel chair 🦽‍ 🦽‍ 

➢ A banana board to assist getting from 

wheelchair to car seat. 

➢ Mobility walker with an integral seat. 

➢ Light weight, 3 wheels, walking frame. 

➢ Aluminium walking sticks with adjustable 

height. 

➢ Swivel seat pad for use in a car. 
These are all available for use, free of charge, on a 

temporary loan basis. 

 If any of these aids would be a benefit for you or 

someone in your family, please contact 

Jan Milliken on 257003, or Neil Perrin on 243645. 



6 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

CAPEL BAPTIST CHURCH 
Preachers for July 

We have started Messy Vintage  

(Messy Church for the older person  

- worship, craft and tea)  

Alternate Thursday afternoons  

2.30pm to 4pm 

For details of Preachers or if there are 

queries regarding these details, 

please call 01303 489006 - Pam Barr 
Please! A reminder that the public are requested 

not to park in front of the gates on Sunday 

mornings as this is a disabled access. 

 

The Riverside Centre  

in Dover 

(Formerly Age Concern) 

   Website: www.riversidedover.org.uk  

I am the manager of 

The Riverside Centre in Dover (formerly Age 

Concern). 

We deliver from our centre for the residents of 

Dover and surrounding villages. 

We are a registered charity (1143453) and are 

letting the residents of Capel-le -Ferne know 

what we do and the services that we offer such 

as meal deliveries, chiropody, information & 

advise. 

I look forward to hearing from you.   

Kind regards, Maggie Paterson, Centre Manager 

The Riverside Centre, Maison Dieu Gardens, 

Dover, Kent, CT16 1RL 

Tel: 01304 207268. Email:  

centremanager@riversidedover.org.uk 

 

GRAPEVINE ADVERTISING from 1st April 2022 
This space could be advertising your commercial /business 

venture or, non-village organisation event. 

 

Size 9cm x 3.5cm     £15.00               

Size 9cm x 7cm        £22.00 

Size 9cm x 13cm       £30.00.   

Size 20cm x 13cm - £40.00 (½ page) 

 
For further details contact  

Parish Clerk at 39 Victoria Road,  

or Tel: 01303 259564. Email: 

clerkcapellefernepc@btinternet.com 

 

                                                 

https://www.riversidedover.org.uk/
mailto:centremanager@riversidedover.org.uk
mailto:clerkcapellefernepc@btinternet.com
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THE BATTLE OF BRITAIN MEMORIAL TRUST CIO 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please note that the site will be closed 

to the public on Sunday, 10 July, for a 

private event. We will re-open on 

Monday, 11 July, at 10am 

 

  

The Trust has launched a fantastic new 

exclusive experience - and is advertising it 

widely thanks to a partnership with the 

nationally renowned Virgin Experience Days. 

The experience provides two visitors with a 

personal, access-all-areas guided tour of the 

site, a visit to The Scamble Experience and a 

fantastic cream tea in the Cockpit Cafe - all 

for the bargain price of just £60 for two. You 

can also purchase directly from our website  

: http://ow.ly/sOz650GNVgB 

*********** 

Tucked away atop the famous White Cliffs of 

Dover, the Memorial Trust offers a private and 

exclusive setting for meetings and executive 

away days. 

Professional meeting and conference rooms 

offer businesses the ideal setting for remote 

teams to gather for briefing sessions. 

Scheduling your next business meeting in a 

ready to go professional meeting room offers 

many benefits. Find out about our business 

facilities here : http://ow.ly/n4st50JwaSC 

Plenty of parking 

Audio-visual equipment and Wi-Fi 

Light refreshments 
VIDEO LINK 

https://fb.watch/dSGHwIXTF8/ 

 

 

 

 

 

Remembering the Few - at the 

National Memorial to the Few 
The support that we have received from you all is something that we 

will always be so grateful for. It is your support and donations that 

help us continue our work to remember ‘the Few’ in these difficult 

times. 

If you wish to make a donation to the Memorial Trust, please click 

here for more details : http://ow.ly/EkKh50DboEb  

 

We understand that not everyone is financially able to donate, but 

there are plenty of other ways that you can help. Following us on 

social media and leaving us a lovely Facebook, Google or TripAdvisor 

review will help the Memorial Trust no end!  

Leave a TripAdvisor review here : http://ow.ly/qXU850DboEd 

Leave a Google review here : http://ow.ly/Czku50DboEc  

Leave a Facebook review here : http://ow.ly/o4tO50DboEa 

 

 
Events at the Battle of Britain Memorial  

New Dover Road (B2011), Capel-le-Ferne,  

CT18 7JJ. Tel: No: 01303 249292 

https://www.battleofbritainmemorial.org/ 

News the Battle of Britain Memorial 

Home to the National Memorial to the Few and The Scramble 

Experience. FOLLOWING LINK TO VIEW 

The Battle of Britain Memorial News & Events 

 

Facebook Page: https://www.facebook.com/rememberthefew 

For further information, please visit  

http://ow.ly/kjvn50F1hVV 

Check out our channel and subscribe here   

http://ow.ly/jP8r50AuLqx 

For a range of fascinating videos & a trip down memory lane. 

 

https://www.facebook.com/virginexperiencedays/?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZXvyVZ4cA1ShLB0NYv_Xa2PL-xcmiWpu9QfkUENFrMJdjQmAm7jgBmwf5UflSEpfDCPB9y06PNYn0srqVUBdgSFHhE61biqQhK4ou0fGB_SVyL1E0aq3GwVd6NUfKNXxxCcrOpKsp2MplIGWpCIi3XJ&__tn__=kK-R
http://ow.ly/sOz650GNVgB?fbclid=IwAR2tvfL1FKPN-nSKvSojMlh6QZvetB1cHOLr69mJiokRBVhf10zm7o4xX28
http://ow.ly/n4st50JwaSC?fbclid=IwAR0XYKSzN1ENpyBNCXC7mklXfmahOJGD87TC_5Ih88gFowvLlfDtfxAWczQ
https://fb.watch/dSGHwIXTF8/
https://www.facebook.com/rememberthefew/?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZUbCJh379v5CWsSi60leFCLRMO7LzKhEVzeYaeBhfDoaC0UNORCwQ6HEZ7uvyd8ipMfAvfpOT8XrZo7IgX3sPeHt1n2eP1Rvv2o9biNv4Tha6WwphGzn6Db1Gif_gf3Fv7XInc-eiQWfFhtFB2H52kNybPNo7FAZ8luruD1KZAFXqketEdNG2VlmbF3gYztwu0R6NFUL0d1tSHJXyKlqagwdJOWV1RxjljIqYINSKnP2g&__tn__=-UC%2CP-y-R
https://www.facebook.com/rememberthefew/?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZUbCJh379v5CWsSi60leFCLRMO7LzKhEVzeYaeBhfDoaC0UNORCwQ6HEZ7uvyd8ipMfAvfpOT8XrZo7IgX3sPeHt1n2eP1Rvv2o9biNv4Tha6WwphGzn6Db1Gif_gf3Fv7XInc-eiQWfFhtFB2H52kNybPNo7FAZ8luruD1KZAFXqketEdNG2VlmbF3gYztwu0R6NFUL0d1tSHJXyKlqagwdJOWV1RxjljIqYINSKnP2g&__tn__=-UC%2CP-y-R
https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=http%3A%2F%2Fow.ly%2FEkKh50DboEb%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR1lU8RW5fGFSS-UDs489Dq9KqQfxpg_QETkYGBQU3CDZwKpk4rSD2XN1HU&h=AT0dWr2iqCATRzwrO41yzfCBZayEyH20ZvxXY2VbzRp43dtIlo6zELfnxVgyXDxQ_0QKUANXBnvIu74tptsi0ftxmq8H7zHBo8Q90MflQAMXiujFzWjmMHvQMi8ZLQZTjg&__tn__=-UK-y-R&c%5b0%5d=AT1H0lK6DXgsRVxcAYZv-NXyD0mh7SDEwr4p58leGMMSJuJEabVYFRr4i0M3NobZ-Q3ZOh6If6oYpOSkettaBwn8CLOI_wPaK79nas52VZpt5nLeQX3xDMeL3ANYfCEp6206B04ACsCOv8KIFiquwxMRoGXUQlrKpdgnZRV3NvKALGAqOsawVkKjurrTi3n4cnAaCjx6tbSCSW9jcK3l2_wq5qqgoBitWhM-gUhjSsvo_xarIU5nWyNjhqAvv8PL
https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=http%3A%2F%2Fow.ly%2FqXU850DboEd%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR1ErEXUyk9NthsXEDHLRqZRII8niqwZv8O-wC7EaTkFY_ks3gJI7PH-ZvI&h=AT2wevdH0BqN4514EUesDN_Jx6JZP0Br3LC5bPQdI9w8f7EfmBUTfgPOh3PAEujrGtdpeqjFKzHhec9q2o6AOVQAzIqLjvm3KKIO0qry7KncMHM9JnpNOUuMvdF-0QC10Q&__tn__=-UK-y-R&c%5b0%5d=AT1H0lK6DXgsRVxcAYZv-NXyD0mh7SDEwr4p58leGMMSJuJEabVYFRr4i0M3NobZ-Q3ZOh6If6oYpOSkettaBwn8CLOI_wPaK79nas52VZpt5nLeQX3xDMeL3ANYfCEp6206B04ACsCOv8KIFiquwxMRoGXUQlrKpdgnZRV3NvKALGAqOsawVkKjurrTi3n4cnAaCjx6tbSCSW9jcK3l2_wq5qqgoBitWhM-gUhjSsvo_xarIU5nWyNjhqAvv8PL
https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=http%3A%2F%2Fow.ly%2FCzku50DboEc%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR1ubqwLmr1uxk2OYMzh_XuWsKLIkoOfFCMGiqn0qY8K1lMeYfD56IIrMcE&h=AT1YIUMgvJi9XyviZYrXGc7jEBtUi5yLEs62CVLwdwQWsIVC5aDZoMikEz61zp0GvRa3_T5G74e6U1DNRPBot8MB__VltAWO4owaxyevbp8BHD3Fa75Uo6Ie5QgeD20Wjg&__tn__=-UK-y-R&c%5b0%5d=AT1H0lK6DXgsRVxcAYZv-NXyD0mh7SDEwr4p58leGMMSJuJEabVYFRr4i0M3NobZ-Q3ZOh6If6oYpOSkettaBwn8CLOI_wPaK79nas52VZpt5nLeQX3xDMeL3ANYfCEp6206B04ACsCOv8KIFiquwxMRoGXUQlrKpdgnZRV3NvKALGAqOsawVkKjurrTi3n4cnAaCjx6tbSCSW9jcK3l2_wq5qqgoBitWhM-gUhjSsvo_xarIU5nWyNjhqAvv8PL
http://ow.ly/o4tO50DboEa?fbclid=IwAR0Jr0iSldM_30V2FjohdkA8Vdj9WQmhsRykZLDuo7XzxSe9bTS3Z5PBAEM
https://www.battleofbritainmemorial.org/
https://www.battleofbritainmemorial.org/news/categories/news
https://www.facebook.com/rememberthefew
http://ow.ly/kjvn50F1hVV
http://ow.ly/jP8r50AuLqx
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CAPEL-LE-FERNE EVENING WI
 

 

Hello everyone. June has to all intense and purposes 

been a very hot month and hopefully everyone has been 

able to enjoy the sunshine and not been too affected by 

the heat.    Our President Jan (returned from ‘Down 

Under’) took our June Meeting which was well attended 

once again.  

Our speaker for this month was Dreda Van Beer.  She 

gave an excellent talk on ‘How to De-clutter your 

Wardrobe’ She told us how to first sort our clothes into 

three different piles.  

1.Those to keep.  2. Those to go to Charity and 3. Those 

that were maybe.  With maybe one had to be ruthless as 

if it had not been worn in a very long time then it 

should go to charity. She also asked how wardrobes 

each member had and most had one or two with some 

three of four and one person with five.   The 

competition was a recycled item.  1st was Jill.  2nd equal 

was Vad and Jean. 

  

Next month’s meeting is our annual Garden Meeting on 

12th July at Carolyn W.  our Garden meeting is an 

afternoon meeting and starts 2.30p.m. so look forward 

to seeing you all there and fingers crossed for a warm 

and sunny day. 

     

If you would like to give us a try you will be sure of a 

warm welcome, interesting talks, lots of fun and a 

chance to meet old and new friends.  So come along to 

Capel Village Hall and we look forward to seeing you. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

July 12th  Garden Meeting at Carolyn’s 

August 11th  

New Age Curling in Capel 

Village Hall – 2.15p.m, (this is 

instead of August 9th Evening 

Meeting) 

September 13th  
My Author Journey 'Secrets of 

The Shingle 

October 11th  1950's Britain                                             

November 08th  Speaker to be Announced 

December 13th  Christmas Meeting 

 

RALPH ALLARD 

LOCAL CHIMNEY SWEEP 

All Chimneys, Boilers & Stoves 

Swept 

Brush and Vacuum 

Woodburning Stoves &  

Fireplaces Fitted 

Chimneys Lined.   

Certificates Issued. 

HETAS & NACS registered, fully insured Member of 

the National Association of Chimney Sweeps 

Tel: 01303 844465.      

Mob: 07813 716654 
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Pro Services – Paul Relf Optimum Services 

4 Queen’s Lea, West Hougham, CT15 7BJ. 

Tel: 01304 214166.  Mobile: 07787 910961 

paulrelf@hotmail.co.uk 

Garden & Property Maintenance Services 

& Handyman -  

No job too small  

Fencing, Decking, Pointing, Brick-work repair, 

Carpentry, Guttering, Diamond hole drilling,  

Pressure washing, Decorating, Kitchen fitting,  

Worktop fitting, Shed repair, Concreting, Etc.,  

PLEASE ENQUIRE FOR ANY 

JOBS NOT LISTED 

 

JACQUI 
SALON and  

MOBILE HAIRDRESSING 

Reasonable Prices 

CALL 01303 250655 or 07968 967057 

For an appointment 

PERMS AND SETS AVAILABLE IF REQUIRED 

 

THE GOOD ESTATE AGENT  

ARE NOW COVERING DOVER, CAPEL 

& SURROUNDING AREAS 
 

 

 

 
 

IF YOU ARE THINKING OF SELLING YOUR 

PROPERTY, OR WOULD JUST LIKE TO 

KNOW ITS WORTH, 

CALL FOR A FREE VALUATION 

07850 123739 

LOW FEES AND MAXIMUM MARKETING 
 

mailto:paulrelf@hotmail.co.uk
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CAPEL-LE-FERNE PARISH COUNCIL 
  

Summary of some items discussed  

at meeting Tuesday, 21st June
Requests from public and Other Feedback: Items 

raised, discussed by Councillors under related entries.  

➢ Trees in Green Lane.  

➢ Waste Bin in Albany Road. 

➢ Lost car keys, 

➢ Authorities to be chased on Lighthouse Inn and 

Rear of 71-79 Capel Street. 

➢ Review of grass maintenance at St Mary’s Church. 

➢ Changes to election voting to follow. 

➢ Removal of Noticeboards to be chased. 

      Planning:  All planning applications and comments 

available to view on Dover District Council website: 

 https://www.dover.gov.uk/Home.aspx 
➢ Planning>Applications>View-Applications>Decisions 

➢ 2nd Phase Consultation for Land Allocation Local 

Plan still pending, expected now early October. 

Neighbourhood Watch: Both Community Warden and 

PCSO both absent, but to be asked for further advice on 

use of E Scooters eduction. 

Playing Field and Equipment:  

➢ Remedial work to gym equipment planned.  

➢ Annual RoSPA Report to be carried out in July. 

Traffic Management and Highways:  

➢ TAP still operational.  Meting being attended by 

District Councillor to discuss percentage of 

vehicles, time scales, action required and Police 

control at pinch points. 

➢ Highway Improvement Plan (HIP) – items prioritise 

agreed by Councillors to include further areas for 

double yellow lines at junction.  Will be submitted 

to Kent Highways when one area for lines 

confirmed.  

Pubic Rights of Way:  

➢ Green Lane project – see separate insert. 

➢ Ownership of Green Lane (George Close) 

investigation. 

Speed Watch: All results of sessions are available on 

Parish Council Website  

Events: Final Jubilee working party meeting to be held. 

Formal vote of thanks given to all on the team for their 

work. Resilience Plan: Ongoing on contents required 

before approved for circulation.  

Capel Cares: Details of next meetings on front page 

and page 5. Ukraine: 3 Families anticipated in village.  

Grapevine Newsletter/social media:  Holiday 

replacement deliverers organised. 

Village Hall: Full report on Page 2.  Installation of a 

permanent flag pole being investigated with VHMC. 

Training/workshops/seminars: Two Councillors 

attend Dover District Council Town/Parishes meeting. 

Matters Concerning the Parish: Removal of 

temporary signs on B2011; Garden top of Capel Street  

on grass verge; Review of gate planters on B2011. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

NEXT MEETING WILL BE ON 

TUESDAY, 19th JULY 2022, from 7.30pm. 

MINUTES/DECISIONS/AGENDAS ARE AVAILABLE 

ON THE PARISH COUNCIL WEBSITE:  

https://www.capellefernepc.org.uk/ 

PARISH COUNCIL MEETINGS OPEN TO PUBLIC.  

IF YOU WISH TO ATTEND AND ADDRESS THE 

COUNCILLORS, PLEASE INFORM CLERK. 

Further information on any of the above  

or to contact Parish Council, please write to Parish Clerk,  

39 Victoria Road, Capel-le-Ferne or Tel: 01303 259564.   

Email:  clerkcapellefernepc@btinternet.com 

 

 
Please like and join our Facebook Page 

for continuous up-to-date daily  

information and notifications. 

https://www.facebook.com/CapelLeFerneParishCouncil/ 

If you know someone that does not do Facebook, but would 

welcome receiving email updates and notifications relating 

to the Village, between the Grapevine Newsletters, please 

email clerkcapellefernepc@btinternet.com 

so, they can be added to Parish Council email database. 

Is there an issue you wish to discuss with your 

Parish Council?  A Councillor and the Parish Clerk  

will be available on Tuesday, 19th July 2022 

10am to 12:00noon at The Farmers’ Market  

in Room adjacent to Entrance,  

Capel-le-Ferne Village Hall,  

Lancaster Avenue, Capel-le-Ferne, CT18 7LX 
 

VOLUNTEERS REQUIRED 

Project to clear 

Ivy on and around the Trees and 

a general tidy of foliage in  

Green Lane (Bridleway ER252). 

A list of volunteers is being collated of anyone 
available end of August/early September.  

Exact date to be confirmed.  

This is a call for help/volunteers.  If you are 
able to assist, please email Clerk on  

clerkcapellefernepc@btinternet.com 

• A Parish Council Risk Assessment is being 
worked on by Councillors. 

• Bring your own tools, gloves and wear 
suitable clothing. 
 

Updates on this project  
will follow as it progresses. 

 

https://www.dover.gov.uk/Home.aspx
https://www.capellefernepc.org.uk/
mailto:clerkcapellefernepc@btinternet.com
https://www.facebook.com/CapelLeFerneParishCouncil/
mailto:clerkcapellefernepc@btinternet.com
mailto:clerkcapellefernepc@btinternet.com
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Parish Council Chairperson’s Report  

July 2021 – April 2022 

Play Equipment.  The multi-coloured surfaces in the 

junior play area were completed in Autumn 2021. 

Self-closing hinges on the gates have finally been 

installed. 

Thanks to Keith for regularly checking the play 

equipment area and reporting any issues that need to be 

addressed. 

Speed Watch.  This is going from strength to strength. 

New volunteers have joined and several new sites have 

been approved. More sessions are now taking place. 

New equipment has been purchased to replace the older, 

outdated gear. 

Platinum Jubilee.  A working party was formed to take 

this forward. The Street Party is to take place in the 

Village Hall car park on Sunday 5 June, 2022. 

Bunting has been made by a group of 10 volunteers. 

The beacon lighting will take place on Thursday 2 June  

at the Battle of Britain Memorial site following a 

candlelight procession from the Village Hall. 

Commemorative mugs have been purchased to give to 

every child in Capel School. 

105 saplings are to be planted with the help of local 

schoolchildren as part of the Queen’s Green Canopy in 

the recreation ground. 

Resilience Plan.  This is still being updated on a regular 

basis including a map of the location of fire hydrants 

throughout the village including the new development. 

Grapevine Newsletter.  This continues to be produced 

in colour following a trial period and residents’ 

approval. 

Highways Improvement Plan.  Working party is still 

meeting to discuss and update this. 

The double yellow lines in Capel Street and 20mph 

signs at various location across the village are now 

completed. 

Noticeboards.  It was agreed that these were no longer 

required. Amin Stores and Capel School have adopted 

the ones on their sites. The one outside the Church is 

being relocated to Greenview Nursery and the Village 

Hall one is being disposed of as it is not in a good state 

of repair. 

Afternoon Tea Party.  This was held in March to thank 

the volunteers who deliver the Grapevine and run Speed 

Watch. A very successful event and enjoyed by all who 

attended. 

I would like to thank our Parish Councillors for their 

continuing support. Also, Maureen and Keith for 

helping me settle into my new role and gently guiding 

and advising me when I need it.  

On behalf of the Parish Council, appreciation goes to the 

Community Warden, Jan Henry, and PCSO, Megan 

Keehner, for their input in the village. Sadly, we are 

losing Megan who is being replaced by Eva Winter 

following a reshuffle. We welcome Eva and look 

forward to working with her.     Philippa Seager 

Dover District Councillor – Annual Summary Report 

May 2022 

Since being elected back in July of last year the 

pandemic has impacted on all our personal and working 

lives in so many ways.   Working from home, and only 

being able to meet and discuss council business via 

remote Teams has been challenging and has meant that 

business has not been conducted as fully or effectively 

as possible. Thanks goodness, we now find ourselves 

being able to move and work outside the imposed 

restrictions and are more able to move forward and 

engage with our communities more positively.  

Over the last few months my primary focus has been 

engaging with ward parish councils to act as their 

champion helping towards creating better 

communication between themselves, their communities, 

and residents to get the collective voices heard towards 

getting things done at the right levels within Dover 

District Council. I have been working hard to help 

remove the feeling of distrust and disconnect I found 

when taking up my post as ward councillor. That work 

is beginning to deliver positive results, benefitting our 

local communities, and helping to build developed trust 

and a better understanding of local issues that are 

important to you. 

Much has already been done, but it is still work in 

progress! And I believe that even more can be achieved 

if we continue to work collaboratively together to help 

build and develop stronger ward Parish Councils, whose 

prime role will be to fully understand the needs and 

views of their communities – and help deliver them. My 

job will be to support and encourage those aims.  

Parish Councillors play a vital role as they represent the 

interests of the local community. Parish councils need 

active, interested, and committed people to serve and get 

involved with community work and local issues. One of 

my prime ward councillor tasks is to help contribute to 

open government and encourage all sections of the 

community to participate in the democratic process. I 

am committed to support and help Capel Le Ferne 

Parish Council in their continuing endeavours to achieve 

and expand on their important local government role. 

Post pandemic recovery, and the current world 

circumstances will have an impact on all of use during 

the coming year. My job will remain the same – to 

ensure that Capel Le Ferne, and the interest of my ward 

communities are fully represented, and I will continue to 

work hard to get things done on your behalf.  

Cllr Martin Hibbert, 

Alkham & Capel le Ferne Ward. 20/05/2022 
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More Neighbourhood Watch/Kent Police Information on Parish Council website  
BE AWARE and STAY ALERT 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

For advice and to report issues to KCC Trading 

Standards contact:  

Citizens Advice consumer helpline  on 0808 223 1133 

Consumer Advice scams action line  on 0808 250 5050 

Monday to Friday from 9am to 5pm. 

 
REPORT SUSPICIOUS ACTIVITY  

Call 999 if: 

* a serious offence is in progress or has just     

   been committed. 

* someone is in immediate danger or harm. 

* property is in danger of being damaged. 

* a serious disruption to the public is likely. 

Call 101 for non-emergency enquiries. 

Or online 

https://www.kent.police.uk/contact/af/contact-us/ 

THE POLICE COMMUNITY SUPPORT OFFICER 

and KENT COUNTY COUNCIL COMMUNITY 

WARDEN REQUEST … PLEASE! 

Before any action or intervention can be taken to deal 

with anti-social behaviour and perpetrator, or a 

suspicious incident, it must be reported officially to 

Kent Police Online 

https://www.kent.police.uk/contact/af/contact-us/ or 

via telephone 101. 

THE POLICE/PCSO CANNOT TAKE ACTION IN 

RESPONSE TO FACEBOOK POSTS OR EMAILS. 

Please, if you have been or are subjected to anti-social 

behaviour or an incident, or know of someone who 

has, however small it may seem,  

REPORT IT OFFICIALLY! 

Remember you can report non-urgent crime to us 

24/7 via our website. www.kent.police.uk/ro/report 

 

Stay safe online 

• Switch on the encryption within your wi-fi 

software so that no one can use your internet 

connection without your password.  

• Remember that not everyone you meet online 

will be who they say they are. 

• Use a good firewall when you are on the internet 

to prevent others from accessing personal data 

without your permission. 

• Don’t give out personal details that reveal your 

identity or where you live to someone you meet 

online.  

• Don’t reply to emails asking for bank account 

and credit card details – genuine companies will 

not ask you to confirm personal  

information via email as it is not secure. 

• Don’t arrange to meet people you don’t know.  

However, if you do agree to meet someone you 

have chatted to online, tell someone where and 

when you are meeting or take someone with you. 

Always meet in a public place. 
 

Fire Stoppers toolkit and survey text below. 

Kent Fire & Rescue Service want to learn more 

about YOU. 

We will be inviting residents of Kent and Medway 

to complete a short questionnaire either online, by 

post or you might even see us out in your local 

town. We want to find out more about you, your 

fire safety needs, and understand how much you 

know about Kent Fire and Rescue Service. The 

information you provide in the questionnaire will 

help make sure that our services are meeting the 

needs of our customers, so together we are creating 

a safer future for Kent and Medway. 

We will be looking to send out a questionnaire each 

year so we can continually learn from our local 

residents and make sure you have access to the 

services that will help keep you safe. 

To complete the questionnaire follow this link: 

https://eu.surveymonkey.com/r/VQZHKML 

Please encourage your friends and family to take 

part too. Thank you! If you have any questions, 

please contact customer.research@kent.fire-uk.org 

 

https://www.citizensadvice.org.uk/consumer/get-more-help/if-you-need-more-help-about-a-consumer-issue/
https://www.citizensadvice.org.uk/consumer/
https://www.citizensadvice.org.uk/consumer/get-more-help/if-you-need-more-help-about-a-consumer-issue/
https://www.citizensadvice.org.uk/scamsaction/
https://www.citizensadvice.org.uk/scamsaction/
https://www.citizensadvice.org.uk/scamsaction/
https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.kent.police.uk%2Fcontact%2Faf%2Fcontact-us%2F%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR1gfBBBSqINWaNsM5lCAVYuLyhMT-98H2FvX5AypRG1Dew9DNFLcY1USoo&h=AT2WvFB5DrWdphl-HRGqGJZh-BWpPZ5y6okg3oJAdDZHf-xCYw8iZPANdcU7KyYajEs8qoaO8pTJVgGC3JhDLA3al_zF3Fev_V3oEuuQINAlULTi_gveScqCTRl2s0AmMA&__tn__=-UK-R&c%5b0%5d=AT1YUmrjaQ3sEqU-6mTyL4ytcON7quu4PYSjOwlmEeSCEDcXcs7yT7tE_nDbjw9vRaSjSeyGzqfKSAtjkvhlw4nrdTWZIOckq2pzwQP-RfHIhL2FFeU-G91_2GnH58ke99wSHwOl96G8yzZH3fx8YD5kcLmA4QcVT7Zekup9H4GN2cLmePucmTbcgI7OL84
https://www.kent.police.uk/contact/af/contact-us/?fbclid=IwAR0sPobLNtHTwAfd12N1kb4ewlKkRrvOaJoHhf_A34AAD56Do2gW9teKSfk
http://www.kent.police.uk/ro/report?fbclid=IwAR2xeGm3A0enu2iQgy7TXeiiHA8_3T7428CYJVGHYmEasy0Ps0MQtL5L-xk
https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Feu.surveymonkey.com%2Fr%2FVQZHKML%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR3C2bN9lF_BOpa6n_ok_8bcXaBs9oUDKINr0ELzHEiX3nGeQbmm0yv9YWc&h=AT3ICHL1d7QfTedztbkX-g_zdXglZa4WUQjrXVKFylD3X4S8b-fccW3FGmFYmJ2OzYLywebRK5mRSde4yuiq5UnhrA2zJVoRBxZ75xkIiax_TEhPdUqTpdKe4g5N18vq8w&__tn__=-UK-R&c%5b0%5d=AT0unaO0qagY116-_FT304ASqg0Dvag2QUrP4AD3sHHx2aaAkhemnSGenwEOSyziVBX8_I6PWAhuZpAG6UPF4bsrT3N3z_dceUj4tNYydQdp-DO3-B0_AOP27HMkvv3KdBnoTJuH61EjjvNehGxTyfo-Y947DmGRFE1WyK40LoqQbwnus3Wi9DhjcQhi7aOBurZd3LZaaPApo4V5-bri47sVDMn5mAW66ZE
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. 

Details of Bank Account  
to make Direct Payments: 

Name: Capel-le-Ferne Community Project.  
Sort Code: 52-41-42. Account No: 48117161. 

Reference: UKRAINE 
Please notify a donation made, by email, to: 

clerkcapellefernepc@btinternet.com 
Whatever support you can give, Capel-le-Ferne 

for Ukraine would love to hear from you. 
Please contact: Email: 

clfforukraine@outlook.com 
Phone: 01303 257003 

 
 

mailto:clfforukraine@outlook.com


14 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

• Windows 

• Carpets 

• Gutter clearing/repairing 

• Fascias and lastics 

• Commercial & Domestic 

• Offices 

• Jet washing     

    patios/decking 
 

Please call or email to book  
or for a quote: 

 

Landline: 01303 778257 

Mobile: 0777 584 8809 
Email:  

smartcleaning1313@gmail.com 

 

 
 
 

 

 

FIT FRIENDS PILATES 

We are starting a new chair-based pilates group – especially for 

those who find it difficult to get down on to an exercise mat, but 

still want to enjoy the benefits of pilates! 

St Radigunds Church, Capel – Wednesdays 10.45 to 11.30 am 

– commencing Wednesday 11th May 2022 

All enquiries – Francesca –  07984466819. This is in addition to 

our regular pilates sessions Wednesday & Thursday  

at St Radigunds commencing 9.30am.  

 

Wendy cleaning services 

Spaces available for weekly cleans 

or when you require. 

Also ironing services available. 

£10 per hour.  If interested 

please contact Wendy on 07736584099 
 

mailto:smartcleaning1313@gmail.com
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CAPEL-LE-FERNE 

GARDENERS’ ASSOCIATION 
What's on list 

 
 
 
 
 

➢ 9th July - Summer Show 
➢ Our trip to Sissinghurst Castle is now 

confirmed as Sunday July 31st 2022.   
Pick up time is 9.30am. 

Pick up point is outside the shop in Dover 
Road.  Price is £30 per person, if you are a 

member of the 
national Trust the price is £15 per person.  

Anyone not a member of the gardening club 
who would 

like to go, please contact Brian Castle on 
07598371984 

➢ 3rd September - Autumn Show 

 

QUEEN'S PLATINUM JUBILEE COMPETITIONS HELD  
PHOTO OF THE DAY COMPETITION 

Thank you to all who submitted their "photo of the day" 

depicting the spirit of this very special occasion. 

On behalf of Capel-le-Ferne Parish Council and the 

Working Party Team, the entries were judged and a 

winner has been decided. The winning entry was from 

Tammy and is attached. The Team felt this was a 

wonderful portrayal of a day enjoyed by us all, with a 

few comments from the Team, exactly the feeling at the 

end of a day full of special memories. 

We all felt this day for our community of Capel-le-Ferne, 

reflected the true spirit, by the fact of how many 

attended and also, we cannot forget the wonderful 

response of volunteers who helped set up and clear away.  

BIG thanks to you all. The winner will be contacted to 

arrange delivery of prize.  

OTHER RESULTS 
> The Red, White and Blue Drawing Competition: 

Age 3-5 - Mia Tanner (winner), and Katie Cooper 

Age 6-7 - Matthew Williams (winner), Arthur Hart and Ashley Lamb 

Age 8-10 - Holly Burgess (winner), and Imogen Asker 

> The crown competition winners: there were 4 who received a prize and all the entrants 

received a medal. 
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CAPEL-LE-FERNE YOUTH CLUB 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CAPEL-LE-FERNE  

TWINNING ASSOCIATION 
Hon Secretary J.V.Spillett,  

143 Old Dover Rd Capel-le-Ferne, Folkestone CT18 7HX 

21st May was a great day for the Association in that we were able to organise our first day trip in nearly two years.  

Twenty-nine of us joined the coach in Capel at 07:15, and headed for a Eurotunnel Crossing to Coquelles.  Despite 

having to leave the coach at both the English and French border points in the terminal we were soon on board the 

train and heading for our destination – Steenwerck – a village about 50 miles North East of Calais.   At 1200 we all 

sat down to a splendid three course lunch at a restaurant in the village – with a wide choice of main courses and 

sweets.  At 14 00 we took the short walk to the Rural Life Museum in the village and spent a couple of hours walking 

round the fascinating exhibition of rural French life in the 19th and 20th centuries.  An onsite cafe enabled us to 

refresh ourselves with more drinks before we set off once again towards Calais, stopping en route to make our 

purchases of duty-free wines and beers.  Another painless crossing saw us back in Capel just before 19:00. 

Lunch at Steenwerck 

Our next event will take place on Sunday, 10th July at 14:00 when we shall be gathering on the field adjacent to 

Capel-Village Hall for a 'bring your own picnic' and a Boules match.  Following that we shall be off to France again 

on the 17th September, this time to be as guests of our Twinning Village Vielle Eglise who last visited us before the 

pandemic in 2019    

Despite the loss of some of our members because of the Covid crisis (like many other organisations) we are doing our 

best to get our numbers up again to keep the Association viable.    

If you are interested in joining our association, contact me at the email address below. 

Jerry Spillett, Secretary, (jvspillett@aol.com) 

mailto:jvspillett@aol.com
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Capel-le-Ferne Speed Watch Team of Volunteers 

More details and all session results are available on Parish Council Website 

LINK Speed Watch - Capel-le-Ferne Parish Council (capellefernepc.org.uk) 

KEEP UP TO DATE ON RESULTS FROM OUR SPEED WATCH TEAM 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

#ReconnectKent  

is delighted to announce the return of their 

two free summer bus passes!  

Thanks to Kent’s local bus operators, 

young people and families with children can 

enjoy this summer holiday with free bus 

travel between 23rd July and 31st August  

The two passes available will be: 

Young Person's Bus Pass for all children in 

years 6-13 

The Family Bus Pass for all families with 

children 

Children will receive a printed and/or 

digital Young Person's Bus Pass through 

their school or college by the end of term. 

Both passes will be available FROM 20th 

JULY as a digital version that you will be 

able to apply for online OR at a collection 

point. 

Please visit www.kent.gov.uk/reconnect for 

further information and conditions of 

use.https://loom.ly/2x7ukcU 

 

https://www.capellefernepc.org.uk/speed-watch/
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/reconnectkent?__eep__=6&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZWUvBgNMT3cyXB4aZjhTAj6-hhmxmWR3surJ658koE2P2BZ9F-kewHgNTC7F74W0qFIP_ptZuP9c96fz2MVGED9czDqCDB4oLvD-ua7x-yEQ4_V9bvxOhOdG_gVDvjs5GAXrmD7gbcINXxVmMmad-FaxAfyzAcOhI_onZfJd8mNWHD3PYkkGsxw7suH5DhwDp1h7DMouLGxrlYQUWi2vCtz0hwV1BZDhSp6BB97LhQtAWzFbkAlGIu22jHLKrR_pBg&__tn__=*NK-y-R
http://www.kent.gov.uk/reconnect?fbclid=IwAR3A9K3nDnphnUhzqWJsK5lQD9IbFc1WeR57wRGYiknRFgDK1K2gsLw_1pI
https://loom.ly/2x7ukcU?fbclid=IwAR2yZbNF7hMAAgCDeCQZj__7SWBNA4wXDSQtFIp9oqoSU9nVbKf4Epv2W1o
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Capel Short Mat Bowls News (CSMBC) 
Contacts 

Wendy (Chairperson) ………….259120  

Ros……….…….255862                  Rachel…… 07853 193935 

 

CAPEL SHORT MAT BOWLS JULY NEWS 

• Home and away friendly short mat bowls matches with local clubs are now 

being played. 

• Regular bowls meetings and matches are on Tuesday evenings and 

Wednesday afternoons. 

• Through the summer months we have returned to playing Pétanque on 

‘sunny’ Sunday afternoons at 1.30. If you see us there and would like to 

try it, please ask, we’d be happy to welcome you. All the fun for free!! 

• Competition pétanque matches planned for the coming weeks,  

26th June - home match, 24th July - away match.  

Come and join us and try your skill. 

• Date for your diary; 21st August, no Pétanque, that Sunday it’s BBQ time 

FINALLY - New players are always welcome, so, if this is something you’d 

like to try, bowls or pétanque, just come along on one of our regular 

sessions and have an obligation free try it out. 
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USEFUL CONTACTS INCLUDING  

ACTIVITIES & CLUBS  

CONTACT NAMES TELEPHONE  

NUMBER 

Police Community Safety Officer Eva Winter Kent Police 101 

Community Warden  Jan Henry 07811271303  Email: 

jan.henry@kent.gov.uk  

Parish Council Chair Philippa Seager 01303 245254 

Parish Council Clerk Maureen Leppard 01303 259564  Email: 

clerkcapellefernepc@btinternet.com 

Dover District Ward Councillor Martin Hibbert Cllr-Martin.Hibbert@dover.gov.uk 

Village Hall 

Webmaster/Chairperson 
Sally Cook 253838 / 07730475838 

Village Hall Maintenance Brian Wilson 627172/07916258684 

Village Hall Committee Secretary Alison Cloake alison.cloake2@btopenworld.com  

Village Hall Committee Lettings   Sue Leaning 

(email preferred) 

07939 095880  Email: 

fredandsueleaning@yahoo.co.uk 

Village Hall Farmers’ Market  Sally Cook 253838 / 07730475838 

Village Hall Committee 

Treasurer 

Sarah Leonard  sarahbridgeland74@hotmail.co.uk 

Village Hall Committee Trustee Derek Jeffrey 01303 259842 

Village Hall Committee Trustee Roy Mann 07725943261 

Village Hall Committee Trustee Jerry Watson 07811987254 

Village Hall Committee Trustee 

100+ Club/Vice Chairperson 

Caroline Bunting Email: c.bunting@btconnect.com 

07885 406433 

Bridge Club Bob Jones 01233 756362 

Brownies Register on website https://www.girlguiding.org.uk/what-

we-do/brownies-7-10/ 

Capel Baptist Church Pam Barr 01303 489006 

Capel Cares and Ukraine Janet Milliken 01303 257003 

Capel Walkers Neil Perrin 01303 243645 

Divas Dance Rebecca Uden 01303 893650 

Fit Friends – Pilates Francesca Bushnell 07984466819 

Gardeners Association Vanessa Cook 

Jean Tanton 

01303 256106 

01303 255982 

Household Bill Savers Phil & Karoline Taylor 01303 246887 

Judo Colin Carrott 01303 211594 / 07917131571 

Remote Control Car Club Derek Jeffrey 01303 259842 

Short Mat Bowls Ros Chandler 01303 255862 

St Radigunds Church Rev Brian Williams 01303 243784 

St Radigunds Church Events John Oliver 01303 251403 

St Radigunds Church Bookings Audrey Goaten 01303 244735 

St Radigunds Players and Choir Jerry Spillett 01303 242146 

Tai Chi Anna 01304 205405 

Twinning Association Jerry Spillett 01303 242146 

Ukraine “Homes and Help” Janet Milliken 01303 257003 

Welcome to Village Letter Jackie Watson 01303 258865 

WI  Caroline Bunting 07885 406433 

Youth Club Simon Withey 07860803767 

CAPEL-LE-FERNE 

WILDLIFE FACEBOOK 

PAGE - SEARCH   

Capel-Le-Ferne Wildlife 

 AND JOIN OTHER 

RESIDENTS DISCUSSING 

ALL THE WILDLIFE  

IN OUR VILLAGE 

 

SIGHTLOSS GROUP: 

The Folkestone Macular Society 

Support Group meets on the last 

Friday each month from 10:30am 

to noon at  

The View Hotel, 30-32 Clifton Rd, 

Folkestone CT20 2EF.  

All welcome. Meeting other 

people with macular disease helps 

you understand your condition, 

share information about 

treatments and stay independent. 

For more information call 

Margaret on 01303 226 877 or 

email:  help@macularsociety.org 

 

 

 

Shepway Writers Group 

Are you interested in creative 

writing?   

Now's your chance to put pen to 

paper and write short stories, 

poetry, or even that book you've 

been meaning to write.   

Our informal group meets every 

month in Folkestone. It's free to 

join, so why not come along  

and give it a go? 

Contact Graham on 01303 470229 

or 07722 560702. 

 

KNIT & NATTER, 

REECE ADAMS HOUSE, 

CAULDHAM CLOSE 
EVERY THURSDAY, 

2pm - 4pm. 

Everyone Welcome! 

For more  

information contact  

Maggie 01303 245046. 

Food Waste & Rubbish 

Thursdays 

7th and 21st July 
 

Food Waste and 

Recycling – Thursdays, 

14th ad 28th July 
 

Garden Waste  

 Fridays 

1st, 15th and 29th July 
 

 

mailto:jan.henry@kent.gov.uk
mailto:clerkcapellefernepc@btinternet.com
mailto:Cllr-Martin.Hibbert@dover.gov.uk
mailto:alison.cloake2@btopenworld.com
mailto:fredandsueleaning@yahoo.co.uk
mailto:sarahbridgeland74@hotmail.co.uk
mailto:c.bunting@btconnect.com
https://www.girlguiding.org.uk/what-we-do/brownies-7-10/
https://www.girlguiding.org.uk/what-we-do/brownies-7-10/
mailto:clerkcapellefernepc@btinternet.com
mailto:help@macularsociety.org
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CAPEL VEHICLE SERVICES 
All makes of cars serviced and repaired. 

MOT’s & repairs, mechanical and welding. 

Tyres, Exhausts, Batteries Supplied & Fitted 

Competitive rates.  No VAT. 

Friendly efficient service 

Call John Horne 01303 255894 
Local free collection and delivery available if required 

 

 

 
 

NO JANUARY ISSUE       Items for August 2022 issue to be with  

Maureen Leppard (Editor) at 39 Victoria Road, Capel-le-Ferne CT18 7LT,  

(Tel: 01303 259564) or Email: clerkcapellefernepc@btinternet.com  

by 6pm, Sunday, 17th July 2022.          

PLEASE NOTE IT IS EDITOR’S DECISION ON FINAL CONTENT 

 

 

 

 

G B Haworth 
   

      Painter & Decorator 

      Interior & Exterior 

   Free Estimates Capel - 244206 

  
 

  
 

 

FITTING CREATIONS 

BLINDS – CURTAINS – SHUTTERS 

         
Friendly Family Business 

Local to you 
 

01303 894882       07506 144427 

www.fittingcreations.com 

info@fittingcreations.com 

 
 

 

 

mailto:clerkcapellefernepc@btinternet.com
http://www.fittingcreations.com/
mailto:info@fittingcreations.com

